

Jack and Jonnie Hunt SERVING WITH Mission Aeroservices

WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS



Dear Co-Laborers in Christ.

Concerning this awful virus, COVID-19, it just further confirms to us that we are living in perilous times; in these last days. We are praying that the Lord will build a hedge of protection around His people... and that if this is God's judgment on the United States and the World that it will accomplish wherewith He has sent it... to awaken Christians and unbelievers alike.

How might that be? First: In genuine Revival for all of our churches; in the hearts and minds of His' people... and Secondly: a Spiritual Awakening across this nation. First: We have been for years praying that God would wake us up... our Pastors and Churches...to what is most important. A separated and surrendered life to our Lord; walking daily with and for Him and obeying His' Great Commission; witnessing and endeavoring to win souls for the Savior!

Second:... that it would bring a true Revival; to be followed by that Spiritual Awakening! Would that not be a wonderful conclusion to this Pandemic? To see people interested in the Gospel again, with folks awakened to their need of Christ, receiving Him, & becoming faithful in church?

If the result is something far worse than that... the final end of God's patience with this world... and its rejection of Him and His Love. Most horrible for this world! Then, He has admonished us in Luke 21:28 "And when these things begin to come to pass, then look up, and lift up your heads; for your redemption draweth nigh." We could be going Home soon! (I Cor 15:57-58)

NEWS: The Aaron DeVenuta family is situated here at Canaan Airbase with their nice 42 ft fifth-wheel trailer. They arrived about three weeks ago, and I will be working with him to finish his Private Pilots License. He has found employment as an licensed aircraft mechanic. The DeVenutas have six children, five boys and one girl. They plan to serve our Lord in The Cameroon, West Africa working with the Tom Needham family; one of the most used and fruitful missionary families that I personally know on God's green earth!.

Much progress is showing here with the Pole Shed project. A couple of other folks have helped some including Aaron, but Jimmy Rouse and Chris Holiday have put in the long, hard hours necessary to come to this point. The roof is now finished, and the enclosure will be forthcoming. Thank you so much men for your excellent work.

We have the wings and "tail feathers" of a Cessna P206 aircraft here for stripping and painting, as well as some corrosion repair and replacing the fuel tank bladders for Mission Air Care. The airplane will be going to Alaska, for Missionary Nathan Smoot. Bro Earl Malpass with MAC is working on the fuselage, engine, landing gear, etc., etc. at their base in Washington, NC.

The Cessna 150 trainer we use here at Mission Aero has an engine problem and it will have to be repaired or overhauled. To do either, the engine will have to be pulled, and disassembled. <<<< over please >>>>

The airplane is due for its annual inspection, and I will also be installing the new ADS-B Transponder equipment that is a safety requirement for all aircraft in flight. It allows the pilots of aircraft to get proximity information of each airplane's relationship and altitude differences. It is a wonderful feature!

Prayer Requests: > Please pray for these United States as we face an uncertain future with the COVID-19 virus. We must pray for wisdom for our President and all our government officials, and congress concerning decisions to make, and the steps to take. Pray for safety for all our first responders and medical personnel. > Please pray for all of our churches across our land and the whole world, for our missionaries, and for us all to be careful in protecting ourselves as best we can. > Please remember my grandson Jason King in prayer, as he has gotten the dreaded virus and is a very sick young man 30 years of age. He and a business partner had been on a company trip to the west coast and then to Phoenix. Both men developed the coronavirus symptoms soon after returning home to New Jersey last week. > Pray for a number of neighbors, and family members, and others that we witness to, and we desire to see saved. It is not possible to visit folks now because of this Pandemic, but we can still phone, send and give out Gospel Tracts. > Please pray for all our church family, especially our seniors. > The Hunts especially need your prayers also concerning our age, and Jonnie's inability to take most all medications due to serious allergic reactions. She is allergic especially to antibiotics, sulphur and fungal drugs. > Pray for additional fund\$ to finish the Pole Shed as we are over budget: and for safety in the finishing of the project. As we look at it, and consider, we are about 75% finished. Thank you Lord!

Everyone please stay as safe as possible considering the desperate situation we are facing. This is like nothing we have ever faced in our lifetime! We don't know what tomorrow holds, but we absolutely know who holds tomorrow! KEEP LOOKING UP! PRAY WITHOUT CEASING! Let's keep an eye on the fields that are white unto harvest, and the other eye on the heavens! Jesus could come today!

Even so come Lord Jesus!

Under HIS' Wings,

Jack + John ie The Hunts